
February 11, 2015
Minutes - February Meeting 

Opening Prayer – Jeff Dittmar
Pledge of Allegiance – Hector Pedregon
Remembered in Prayer –
The Ill:  Dennis and Charlotte Grobe, Danny Roeder, Steven Weinheimer, Mary Aschenbrenner, Jim Clark, 
Jason Sagebiel,  Domingo Sanchez, Margaret Sauer, Mark Homrighausen, Leo Nebgen, Marvin Nebgen, 
Martha Juenke, Grace O’Malley, Ed Peter and Jim Coffey.

Those that passed away: James (Jimmy) Metzger, Paul Hartmann, Luther Sagebiel (Bob’s Dad), Greg 
Dittmar (Jeff’s Brother), Frederick Kraus, Bernard Stehling, John O’Malley, Herbert Jung, Roy Weidenfeller, 
Calvin Moehle, Danny Durst, Freddy Pyka, Fritz Metzger, Mr. Donald Stevens, Mrs. Paul (Viola) Wallendorf, 
Mrs. B.P. (Ruby) Hartmann, and Mrs. Butch (Carol) Zenner, Clarence Nixon, and Roman Weber.

Nursing home residents:   Knopp: Clemens Pehl, Irene Loth, John and Karen Dooley; Heritage: Rita Pahl; 
Windcrest: Norman Stehling, Mrs. Alvin Wallendorf; Mary Koennecke (Dallas), Gertrude Fritz 
(Georgetown). 

FEBRUARY BUSINESS MEETING:  

1. Communion Service – was conducted by Deacon Norman Beabout

2. Meal – Teo Luciano and Michael Gonzales provided a delicious meal for the meeting.

3. Administrative Reports:

A. Approval of February minutes – no corrections/additions, stand as presented.

B. Treasurer’s Report for the month ending, January 31st – by Darin Holmes:  Revenue: $1,791.19; 
Expenses:  $ 2,743.79;  Net Loss:  $952.60.
4. Business Reports:

A. A talk was given by Hector Pedregon for the recruitment of volunteers for our Service Ministries. 
Several members responded and new lists will be compiled for the March meeting.
B. A Halle Restoration Update was given by Jeff Dittmar.  Mike Dooley has received the Architect’s 
contract for review and will get back to Jeff as soon as possible with his recommendation.
C. Joe Kammlah  gave an update on the Halle Capital Campaign.  A report was presented to the City 
and a donation is expected, plus a mail-out is planned to go out to previous donors.
5. Jimmy Lukacs heads a committee that is working on a Business Plan for the Halle.  The purpose: To 
provide a venue for the community and establish a revenue producing plan for its future upkeep and 
maintenance.  
6. Darin Holmes reported that all the preparations for our first Lenten Fish Fry have been completed.

7. Jeff  Dittmar reported the plans for the “Fun After Five Event” for the Chamber are set and ready

8. Jeff  Dittmar  reported the plans for the Bar-b-que, March 29th,  are well underway.  Jimmy Lukacs  is 
again heading the Raffle/Prize committee.  
9. Prayers were requests for the following persons:  Mrs. Diane Stai, Ikey Peters, Irene Lott and Mrs. 
Danny Durst.  Also for Clayton Bruntjen, who passed away recently.  
10. Jeff closed the meeting with a prayer.  

Next Meeting – March 11, 2015


